
53. We support the negotiation, under the auspices of UNEP, of 
an acceptable framework convention on biodiversity, if possible 
to be concluded next year. It should concentrate on protecting 
ecosystems, particularly in species-rich areas, without 
impeding positive' developments in biotechnology. 

54. We remain concerned about the destruction of tropical 
foret. We welcome the progreas made in developing the pilot 
programme for the conservation of the Brazilian tropical 
forest, which has been prepared by the Government of Brazil in 
consultation with the World Bank and the European Commission, 
in response to the offer of co-operation extended following the 
Houston Summit. We call for further urgent work under the 
auspices of the World Bank, in_co-operation with the European 
Commission, in the framework of appropriate policies and with 
careful attention to economic, technical and social issues. We 
will financially support the implementation of the preliminary 
stage of the pilot programme utilising all potential sources, 
including the private sector, non-governmental organisations, 
the multilateral development banks, and the Global 
Environmental Facility. When details of the programme have 
been resolved, we will consider supplementing these resources 
with bilateral assistance, so that progress can be made on the 
ground. We believe that good progress with this project will 
have a beneficial impact on the treatment of forests at UNCED. 
We also welcome the spread of debt for nature exchanges, with 
an emphasis on forests. 

55. The burning oil wells and polluted seas in the Gulf have 
shown-that we need greater-international capacity to prevent 
and respond to environmental disasters. All international and 
regional agreements for  this purpose, including those of the 
International Maritime Organisation (IMO), should be fully 
implemented. We welcome the decision by UNEP to establish an 
experimental centre for urgent environmental assistance. In 
the light of the recent storm damage in Bangladesh, we 
encourage the work on flood alleviation under the auspices of 
the World Bank, which we called for at the Arch Summit. 

56. Living marine resources threatened by over-fishing and 
other harmful practices should be protected by the 
implementation of measures in accordance with international 
law. We urge control of marine pollution and compliance with 
the regimes established by regional fisheries organisations 
through effective monitoring and enforcement measures. 

57-.- We call for greater-efforts in co-operation in - 
. environmental soionce and technology, in particular:- 

a) scientific research into  th a global climat, 
including satellite monitoring and ocean observation. 
All countries, including developing countries, should be 
involved in this research effort. We welcome the 
development of information services for users of earth 
observation data since the Houston Summit. • 


